

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20220

January 24, 2018

OIG-CA-18-013

Mick Mulvaney, Director
Office of Management and Budget
725 17th Street, NW
Washington, DC 20503

The Honorable Mick Mulvaney:

In accordance with the Government Charge Card Abuse Prevention Act of 2012 (Public Law 112-194) and the Office of Management and Budget Memorandum M-13-21, Implementation of the Government Charge Card Abuse Prevention Act of 2012, I am providing my annual report on the progress of implementation of any charge card related audit recommendations issued by my office.

Regarding my office's oversight of the Gulf Coast Ecosystem Restoration Council's government charge card program, no charge card related audit findings and recommendations have been issued. Therefore, I do not have anything to report for fiscal year 2017.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 202-622-1090 or Deborah L. Harker, Assistant Inspector General for Audit, at 202-927-5400.

Sincerely

Eric M. Thorson Inspector General